

## Our beloved Jean Bernhardt will turn 100 on August 8, 2018! Her family invites all members of our congregation to join them in celebrating this momentous occasion on Sunday, August 12, 2018. We will honor her during our combined worship service at 11:00 that morning in the Sanctuary. A covered-dish luncheon will follow in the Fellowship Hall. Please bring your favorite entrée, side dish or bread to share. Beverages and dessert will be provided. In lieu of gifts, please consider a contribution to the Jean S. Bernhardt Scholarship, with checks made payable to the Community Music Club of Lenoir (note scholarship on the memo line), and mail to Carol Frye, 1009 Frosty Lane, NE, Lenoir NC 28645; or to the Lenoir Presbyterian Church Organ Fund in her honor.